Shedfield Parish Council

The Pavilion

Shedfield.

Dear Members

A few months ago I wrote to you advising a caravan was being lived in by gypsies or similar persons in the paddock next to the drive which goes to Sunny Bank at Gravel Hill. I also mentioned that a second caravan was hidden in the shed that was a greenhouse . I do not know if this caravan is still there as the greenhouse has been boarded up. A new exit has been built off the track and I am told this is to get another bigger caravan in the property. Car breaking and repairs are still going on and its not far off a scrap yard

It also looks like a new water main is about to be connected to the caravan as there is a new pipe going into the field. I have managed to find out that the people and the caravan are nothing to do with the owners of Sunny Bank which is why the new water connection is going on. I saw the electric going on months ago.

I am really upset that your council discriminates the known gypsies living at Fir tree farm when your chairman spoke against them at the planning meeting in Winchester but the council does not object to these people living the same way ILLEGALLY and reducing the value of property and making them live in the middle of a gypsy camp

Yours faithfully